
October Meeting 
October 3, 2016 

“A Tisket...A Tasket...What’s In My Quilting Basket?” 
Tools of the trade . . . From strange places. 

Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 
Come at 6:30 p.m. to mingle. 

Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 

The Quilt Reporter 

October Birthdays 

Oct 6 Carl Hentsch 
Oct 7 Hazel Meade 
Oct 7 Karen Moore 
Oct 9 Carol Jo Perry 
Oct 18 Tracey Davis 
Oct 19 Karen Schlup 
Oct 31 Jenni Litherland 

August 1, 2016 
Balance Forward 

$8,508.75 
Receipts: 
   Name tags  $        5.00 
   Shirt payments $    646.00 
   New Members $      30.00 
Total Receipts  $    681.00 

Disbursements: 
  Ch# 631 Barb Eikmeier Prgrm $  319.00   
 Total Disbursements  $  319.00 

Ending Balance  September 12, 2016 $8,870.75 

$1,500  Allocated Workshop 
$646  Allocated Shirts 

Submitted by Theresa Culver, Treasurer 
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Did you lose your 
“Hawaiian Quilts Made 
Easy” kit? See Carlene. 



PIECE CORPS QUILTERS GUILD OF GREATER ST. JOSEPH, MO. 
Minutes 

September 12, 2016, 6:00 p.m. 
 
Call to order: Following the program “Donna Does It This Way” presented by Donna deNatale of 
Lenexa, KS, the meeting was called to order at the Pony Express Museum by President Lanette Boc-
quin. 
Greeters:  Karen Schlup, Hazel Meade 
Hostesses: Donna Giddens, Bobbie Foster, Hazel Meade, Carla Proctor 
Attendance: 63 members, 1 guests 

Minutes: A motion to correct the August 2016 minutes as follows was made: The quilt tops made by 
Kay Huntsman had guild labels and were donated to Quilts of Valor. Motion to approve minutes of Au-
gust 2016 meeting as amended was made and seconded. Motion passed. 

Treasury Report: Treasury Report was presented by Theresa Culver. The ending balance was 
$8,870.75. Motion to approve was moved and seconded. Motion passed. 

New Business: A ballot with several ideas for Mini-Workshops and Professional classes was distributed 
by the special committee which is working on this. Anne Deguchi announced the results. Professional 
class: Bargello. Mini-Workshop: Paper Piecing, Applique, Swoon, Twister. 

Judy O’Donnell had the shirts ready for pick up this evening. She announced that the committee forgot 
to add sales tax to the price of the shirt when they announced it to the club. She said the tax was about 
$1 per shirt. A motion to have each member pay an additional $1 to cover the tax was moved and sec-
onded. Motion passed. Members are to give the $1 to Judy. 

Linda Bennett announced that the Albert Kemper Museum of Art is having a Christmas tree silent auc-
tion as part of its annual Sugar Plum Festival fundraiser. She suggested that the guild decorate and 
donate a tree. It would require a 4’ tree and about two dozen quilted ornaments. It has to be com-
pleted by early November. Bobbie suggested using some of the left over ornaments from the quilt 
show. A motion to decorate and donate a tree was made and seconded. Motion passed. 

Committee Reports 
Ways and Means. The next Culver’s night is September 28, from 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. Several members 
volunteered to help greet customers. 

Charity. Bobbie Foster announced that they are still collecting bibs and receiving blankets for Birth-
Right. Janet Loveless delivered the quilt to Habitat for Humanity for their fundraiser. Janet Loveless 
announced she received a thank you for the latest batch of hospice gowns and neck pillows. 

Courtesy. Donna Giddens announced that thank you notes were received from several people: Nancy 
Swymeler from BirthRight and Jean Brown from YWCA for the guild donations; members Nancy Root, 
Donna Brown, and Dedra Litherland for the get well wishes. 

Fat Quarter Birthday packets were delivered for the September birthday participants by Hazel Meade. 

Announcements 
Carlene Makawski announced that she found a “Hawaiian Quilting Made Easy” kit in the museum 
closet. If you know who it belongs to, see Carlene. 

The meeting was adjourned, followed by Show and Tell. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Gaston 


